LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

Stewart Little General Secretary, PSA GPO Box 3365 SYDNEY NSW 2001

25 January 2023

Dear Mr. Little,

I refer to your letter dated 9 November 2022 in which you requested information about our NSW One Nation policy stance on various matters. The following is provided by way of answer to each of your five queries, as enumerated in that letter:

- 1. Yes.
- 2. One Nation supports the abolition of the wages cap and its replacement with a system of enterprise bargaining as per the policies of the Keating Government in the 1990s. We have identified significant productivity gains in the NSW public sector (without reducing employment) which can fund real wages increases for employees. The wages cap is a crude policy that ignores this bargaining opportunity for the benefit of workers and the NSW public.
- 3. Industrial relations are predominantly a Federal responsibility, but our IRC here in NSW should be made truly independent, instead of stacked with party hacks. It hasn't been operating as an efficient body during this term of parliament.
- 4. This is not a matter that has been raised with One Nation. In principle we support more secure employment but we also recognise that many of these staff appreciate the flexibility of part time work.
- 5. Replacing it with what? We would need more detail please.

Yours sincerely,

Mark Latham MLC